

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

August 7, 2014

Mayor John A. Rodolico

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

## Dear Mayor Rodolico:

At its special meeting held on August 6, 2014, the Town Council took the following actions:

- Assigned the administration of the expenditure of the \$500,000 STEAP Grant for Streetscape Improvements to the Permanent Municipal Building Committee.
- Appointed the Permanent Municipal Building Committee as the Building Committee for the Middle School and Gallup Hill School Addition and Improvement Projects in accordance with the Schools' Consolidation Plan.
- Authorized the preparation of schematic drawings and outline specifications for the Middle School and Gallup Hill School Addition and Improvement Projects in accordance with the Schools' Consolidation Plan.
- Authorized the Board of Education to submit a grant application for the Middle School and Gallup Hill School Addition and Improvement Projects in accordance with the Schools' Consolidation Plan.
- Entered into executive session to discuss ongoing contract negotiations.

This action was taken without prejudice and the Town Council's right to discuss in private, strategy and/or negotiations with respect to collective bargaining pursuant to Connecticut General Statues Chapter 14 Section 1-200 and 1-210 (b).

The executive session included all Town Councilors present Mayor Rodolico and Administrator of Human Resources Don Steinhoff.

Please feel free to contact Chairman Davis or myself, should you have any questions regarding these actions.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Town Council

cc: Director of Finance

/rm: 8/7/2014

Treasurer
Superintendent Patterson
Board of Education
Ledyard Town Center Committee
Permanent Municipal Building Committee
Administrator of Human Resources